From:

To:

Records Department

Subject:

[EXTERNAL] Re: Request For Additional Information - Objection to DA2023/0130

Date:

Friday, 14 July 2023 1:16:40 PM

Attachments:

image826208.png

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

-----Original Message-----

From:

Sent: Friday, 14 July 2023 9:07 AM

To: Records Department < council@cumberland.nsw.gov.au>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Objection to DA2023/0130, site: 109A church st

lidcombe 2141; lot DP 778492

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Document Set ID: 11234235 Version: 1, Version Date: 13/11/2024

## Dear [Cumberland Council],

I am writing this letter to express my objection to the proposed development of an Organics Transfer Station (OTS) at 109A Church Street in Lidcombe. Having reviewed the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) and considered the potential implications of the project, I firmly believe that the establishment of this facility will have detrimental effects on the community and on the environment.

One of the primary concerns is the significant increase in noise, odour, and traffic that the proposed transfer station would generate. The anticipated arrival and departure of waste collection vehicles, transfer trucks, and other operational activities would disrupt the peace and tranquility of the residential areas in Lidcombe. Additionally, the emission of unpleasant odours and the potential for noise pollution would have adverse effects on the health, quality of life, and property values of the residents in lidcombe.

Furthermore, I am deeply concerned about the potential environmental hazards associated with the proposed facility. Given the proximity of the proposed site to residential and sensitive areas, the potential consequences of any pollution incidents cannot be ignored.

Considering the concerns raised by our lidcombe community and the potential risks to the environment, I strongly urge the Cumberland Council to reject the proposal for the Organics Transfer Station in Lidcombe. The well-being and safety of the residents should be paramount in the decision-making process, and alternative locations that are more suitable and distant from residential areas should be explored.

I request that the council thoroughly assess the potential environmental impacts, including the long-term consequences of noise, odour, and pollution, in a comprehensive and transparent manner.

In conclusion, I implore you to prioritize the interests of the residents and the protection of the environment by rejecting the proposed Organics Transfer Station. Let us strive for sustainable waste management solutions that do not compromise the well-being and quality of life of our community.

Thank you for your attention to this matter, and I trust that you will make a decision that reflects the best interests of the residents and the environment.

Sincerely,